
 

 

 

 

 

 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 

September 28, 2022 

Today, the Kenosha Police Department confirms that Houston R. Oliver, a 33-year-old resident 

of Kenosha and James J. Alexander-Hood, a 35-year-old resident of Racine, were killed in the 

shooting at Las Margaritas, on September 18, 2022.  Two additional gunshot victims, who will 

remain unidentified, had serious but non-life-threatening injuries.  They have since been 

released from area hospitals.  

This investigation remains very active and no suspects are in custody at this time.  If you have 

information, we urge you to cooperate and speak with our investigators.  You can call the KPD 

Detective Bureau at 262-605-5203 or call Crime Stoppers at 262-656-7333.  There is no further 

information at this time. 


